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July 11, 2023                                                                                                  

 
 

SENT BY E-MAIL: Christine.Vigneault@vaughan.ca 
 
Christine Vigneault  
Secretary Treasurer 
Committee of Adjustment 
City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, Ontario L6A 1T1 
 
Dear Christine: 
 
Re: Minor Variance Application A109.23 

10462 Islington Avenue 
Part Lot 24, Concession 8 
City of Vaughan, Region of York 
Owner: 802282 Ontario Ltd. c/o Phil Greco 
Agent: Augusto Nalli 
 

This letter acknowledges receipt of the above-noted application circulated by the City of Vaughan. The 
materials were received by Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) on June 28, 2023. 
TRCA staff have reviewed the application and offer the following comments for the consideration of the 
Committee of Adjustment. 
 
Purpose of the Application  
 
It is our understanding that the purpose of the above noted application is to request a variance under 
By-Law 001-2021: 
 

• To permit an outdoor patio to encroach into the municipal right-of-way, whereas no 
encroachment into the right-of-way is permitted. 
 

The noted variance is being requested to facilitate the construction of an outdoor patio. 
 
Ontario Regulation 166/06 
 
A portion of the subject property is located within TRCA’s Regulated Area due to a valley corridor 
associated with a tributary of the Humber River. In accordance with Ontario Regulation 166/06 
(Regulation of Development, Interference with Wetlands and Alterations to Shorelines and 
Watercourses), development, interference or alteration may be permitted in the Regulated Area where 
it can be demonstrated to TRCA’s satisfaction that the control of flooding, erosion, dynamic beaches, 
pollution, or the conservation of land will not be affected.  
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Application-Specific Comments 
 
As noted above, a portion of the subject property is regulated by TRCA due to the presence of a valley 
corridor. Based on a review of TRCA mapping, the proposed works are outside of the Regulated Area.  
 
Based on a review of the materials submitted with this minor variance application, TRCA staff are 
satisfied that the proposed works are appropriately set back from the adjacent valley corridor. As such 
TRCA staff have no objections to the requested variance. 
 
Fees    
      
By copy of this letter, the applicant is advised that the TRCA has implemented a fee schedule for our 
planning application review services. This application is subject to a $110.00 (Screening Letter) review 
fee. The applicant is responsible for fee payment and should forward the application fee to this office as 
soon as possible. 
 
Recommendations   
  
Based on the comments noted above, TRCA provides conditional approval to the approval of Minor 
Variance Application A109.23 subject to the following conditions: 
 

1. That the applicant provides the required fee amount of $110.00 payable to the Toronto and 
Region Conservation Authority. 
 

We trust these comments are of assistance. Should you have any questions, please contact me at 437-
880-2129 or at Kristen.regier@trca.ca 
      
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kristen Regier 
Planner I 
Development Planning and Permits 
 
KR/sb 
 
 


